
Sports Ministers congratulates Saina Nehwal 

for becoming number one 

New Delhi: Union Sports Minister Sarbananda Sonowal on Saturday congratulated ace 
shuttler Saina Nehwal for becoming first Indian woman to be World no. 1.  

 

 

 

"Heartiest congratulations to Saina for becoming World number 
one. She deserve it," said Sarbananda Sonowal told ANI here. 

"People of India are proud of her achievement and Saina will 
definitely bring Medal for our Country in RIO Olympic,' he added. 
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